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NextGen CM/ECF is Here!  Our court has successfully transitioned from CurrentGen CMECF 
to NextGen CM/ECF.  CM/ECF is again accessible by attorneys and pro se filers who currently 
have a CM/ECF user account in our court.  Before attorneys and pro se filers can access 
CM/ECF to electronically file documents or view restricted documents, however, they must first 
link their CM/ECF account to their upgraded individual PACER account.  

To link accounts, you must know the following: 

• Username and password for your PACER account 
• Login and password for your CM/ECF account 

 
Attached is documentation about NextGen CM/ECF for attorneys and pro se filers.  This 
documentation includes instructions for linking your CM/ECF account to your PACER account.  
This documentation also includes instructions for accessing CM/ECF after your accounts are 
linked.  

Please call the local NextGen CM/ECF Helpline at 605-357-2482 if you have any trouble linking 
accounts or logging into CM/ECF.  Please contact the PACER Service Center at 1-800-676-6856 
if you have any issues regarding your PACER account. 


